## **Local Groups summary 22-23**

Local Group activity has been meager last year.

The Auckland group is to be thanked for their use of zoom online meetings. They have now closed with their account, with money going to the Lloyd Geering Trust. Christchurch Group is in recess.

Gisborne/Tairawhiti under the leadership of Pete Cowley continue to meet regularly.

Other groups such as Napier, Central Otago and Palmerston North meet as individuals or are on the lookout for "progressive Sundays".

In email responses from local groups' representatives the importance of the newsletter was most frequently mentioned. Thanks to Laurie and his editorial team.

Mary Ellen Warren